December 12, 2019 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m., by Chairman Cedric Schnitzler.

Members present: Cedric Schnitzler, David Pierce, Paul Steele, Jim Schroeder, and Sharon Folcey.
Members absent:
Others present:  Office Manager – Becky Pitel and Highway Commissioner-David Ohnstad.
1.  Period of Public Comment – None at this time.
2. Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the November 15, 2019 regular meeting made by Paul Steele, seconded by David Pierce.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
Payrolls presented as follows:


      
      Check Date -
11/21/2019     
   
     Check Date – 12/06/2019     
      



Field Personnel -           $ 90,046.09

Field Personnel - $ 87,368.84
      

 

 Administration -  
 $ 8,493.62   

Administration -   $   8,493.61
        




   Total-
           $ 98,539.71

              Total -   $ 95,862.45
 4.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$585,132.88
5.  Town Road Name Signs (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad handed out a copy of an email that he sent out previously explaining sign costs and the previous resolutions.  Corporate Counsel Andy Kaftan has reviewed this information and has confirmed that the County has been responsible for these costs since 1995.  County Clerk Shelley Bohl has not been able to find any other documentation that supersedes the resolution from 1995.  According to the resolution, the signs are to be purchased by the county, not specifically the county highway.  Ohnstad expressed that given that this has been this way since 1995, there is probably no urgency to resolve this issue. Ohnstad has asked GIS Specialist Jeremy Erickson for an inventory of these signs, as many of these signs likely need to be replaced due to retro reflectivity.  Ohnstad stated that after discussing this with County Administrator Tina Osterberg, she has suggested that the committee may want to refer this issue back to the County Administrator.  Highway Committee Chairman Cedric Schnitzler brought up concerns with subdivisions.  Jim Schroeder is baffled as to how the county board did not set aside funding for these signs going down the line. Commissioner Ohnstad stated that some of the towns may be looking to be paid back for signs they replaced.  Paul Steele doesn’t necessarily know if this expense should be the county’s burden.  Discussion arose, that if the county does not want this responsibility the county may need to do a resolution superseding the 1995 resolution.  Chairman Schnitzler inquired about the number of signs and how long it would take Mr. Erickson to come up with a number.  Committee agreed that this agenda item should be placed on next month’s agenda for further discussion.
6.  Highway Improvement Plan (Discussion & Decision)


Commissioner Ohnstad explained that the 10 year plan defines the scope of things and how we intend to get out of the current status the county is in with its roads.  Ohnstad expressed that there are other roads that will need to be programmed down the line.  The roads in green are programmed.  The roads in orange have applications for funding out.  Motion made by David Pierce to approve the 10 year improvement plan as presented, seconded by Sharon Folcey.  All ayes, motion carried.
7.  Budget Adjustment (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner Ohnstad recommended replacing the asphalt hotbox in the 2020 budget, which got cut due to funding.  Ohnstad explained that we were hoping to nurse our present machine along and we were wrong.  It is going to cost more to fix the present unit than what the unit is worth.  This machine is used to heat material for placement on failed pavements, in which we have a lot of fixing to do this next year.  Motion made by Jim Schroeder to take funds from what we thought we were going to carry over to pay for the new hotbox, seconded by Paul Steele.  All ayes, motion carried.  Paul Steele inquired about the status of where we are in our present funding.  At this time, there are too many 2019 bills yet to pay to be certain.

8.  Commissioner Report (Discussion)
· We applied for the US Build grant for the CTH ET railroad bridge, which we knew was a long shot and we did not get it.  David Pierce stated that he had some residents inquire as to why we cannot fill this area in and go over the top of it.
· Highway Commissioner Ohnstad handed out a copy of the information he presented at Department Head meeting.
· Ohnstad handed out a copy of an article from the WTA provided by one of the town clerks.  The article refers to significant damage being done by animal drawn units.  Recently, we referred a damage concern over to the state for damage being done to the state highways by a unit being used on rims with no tires.
· A hand out was distributed of current projects that we have applied for funding.  A couple of the projects are not on the list yet, as we have not decided what funding we should apply for.
· Friday, December 20th, the department will be having Christmas Potluck.
10.  Set Next Month Meeting Date (Discussion & Decision)

Motion made by David Pierce to hold the next monthly Highway Committee meeting on January 17th at 9 a.m., seconded by Sharon Folcey.  All ayes, motion carried.  
11.  Future Agenda Items

Town Road Name Signs.
Motion to adjourn at 10:30 a.m. by Cedric Schnitzler, seconded by Paul Steele.  All ayes, motion carried.
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